
 
General Announcement 
Document# : P76AAAB  

Issue Date : Jun. 22, 2017 
 
 
 

 
Title of Change: 

 
Changes to former Fairchild Part Numbers containing an ‘underscore’, replacing with ‘dash’ (hyphen). 

 

Effective Date: 
 

30 October, 2017 

 

Contact information: 
 

Contact your local ON Semiconductor Sales Office or < fairchild_questions@onsemi.com > 

 
Type of notification: 

 
  ON Semiconductor considers this change approved. 

 
Change category: 

 

Wafer Fab Change  Assembly Change  Test Change    Other: Orderable Part Number 

 
Change Sub-Category(s): 

 

Manufacturing Site Change/Addition  Manufacturing Process Change Material Change 

Product specific change Datasheet/Product Doc change Shipping/Packaging/Marking 
 

      Other: Part Number Change 
 

Sites Affected: 
 

All site(s)   Not applicable ON Semiconductor site(s) External Foundry/Subcon site(s)   

Select site:           Select site: 

 
Description and Purpose: 

 
On Semiconductor acquired Fairchild Semiconductor on September 19th, 2016. As part of the integration, it is 
necessary to change some of the Fairchild orderable part numbers to meet ON Semiconductor’s system 
requirements. Since the product management systems do not have the ability to manage part nomenclature that 
utilizes an underscore (_), the underscore (_) in the Fairchild part numbers will be changed to a dash (-). 

 
The orderable part numbers will change as following example: 

Current Legacy Fairchild Part Number New Part Number (starting October 30th, 2017) 
FCA47N60F_SN00171 FCA47N60F-SN00171 

 
This change will be effective at system integration, which is currently scheduled for Monday, October 30th, 2017. 
Until that time, customers must continue to order the current part numbers as they do today, through the Fairchild 
ordering system. More information regarding the October 30th system integration will be provided to customers 
beginning in July. If customers have questions regarding the system integration please email the questions to 
Fairchild_questions@onsemi.com 

 
ON Semiconductor will be modifying all datasheets associated with the former Fairchild products to incorporate the 
new orderable part number changes by the effective date. 
All former Fairchild Orderable Part Numbers containing an "underscore" are affected. 

 
List of Affected Part(s): 

 
This is a General Announcement. General Announcements do not contain a specific list of affected devices. ON Semiconductor uses these announcements when all or no 
devices are affected. 
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